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June 10, 2015
(Meeting Taped)

Minutes of Derby Inland Wetlands Agency meeting of Wednesday, June 10, 2015 at
Aldermanic Chambers, City Hall, 1 Elizabeth Street, Derby.

Members present were Paul Dinice, Jr., Paul Padilla, Rodger Birtwell, Raymond
Bowers and Jennifer Desroches. Also present was Maryanne DeTullio, Clerk.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by acting Chairman Paul Dinice.

Mr. Dinice stated that he received a letter from Mayor Dugatto appointing Jennifer
Desroches to the Agency replacing Fred Columbo who has resigned for health reasons.

Additions, deletions, corrections to the Agenda

There were no additions, deletions or corrections to the agenda.

Public Portion

There was no one from the public wishing to speak.

Approval of Minutes — March 11, 2015 Meeting — April 8, 2015 and May 13, 2015
meeting cancelled.

This item was tabled.

Wetlands Violation — Work performed without permit or approvals by Detention Basin
LLC on detention basin at 4 Lanzieri Court.

Mr. Dinice stated that he received correspondence from Carlo Sarmiento, WEO
regarding this matter. He also stated that he was at the site and the fence is still there.
Mr. Dinice stated that Mr. Sarmiento is asking for support from the Agency of his
actions in this matter. The town attorney has been contacted to proceed with litigation if
necessary. Mr. Padilla moved that the Agency approve the actions taken by Mr.
Sarmiento regarding this matter and support any further actions necessary to bring this
into compliance with the regulations. The motion was seconded by Mr. Birtwell and
carried unanimously.
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Recreation Camp, Roosevelt Drive — proposed retaining wall.

Ed McManus was present regarding this matter. He stated that the retaining wall on the
lower side of the building is failing and needs to be replaced. The wall will be
approximately 80 to 90 feet long and 16 feet high. He stated that John Rak, acting
Chairman of the Recreation Camp met with Mr. Sarmiento and the plans were reviewed
by him. Mr. McManus stated that the wall will not be in the water or extend any further
than the existing wall. Mr. Dinice asked about the time frame for the work. Mr.
MaManus stated that they had hoped to have it done before the Camp opened for the
season but it will not be done until late fall. There will be no impact to the River. Mr.
Birtwell moved to approve the plans for the proposed retaining wall at the Recreation
Camp, Roosevelt Drive. The motion was seconded by Mr. Bowers and carried
unanimously.

There was no further business for the Agency to discuss.

A motion to adjourn was made by Mr. Padilla, seconded by Mr. Birtwell and carried
unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 7:15 p.m.
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Maryanne DeTullio

These minutes are subject to the Agency’s approval at their next scheduled meeting.



